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To the President’s Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform:

Ladies and Gentlemen:

In summary, I believe that it is in the best interests of the United States to (1) reduce marginal income tax rates and (2) simplify the federal tax code.  With respect to reducing marginal income tax rates, I believe this is best achieved by expanding the income basis for which income tax rates are applied.  

Following are my tax reform suggestions for both reducing marginal tax rates and, for the most part, simplifying the tax code:

1. The progressive nature of income tax rates should be maintained.  However, the base for which these rates are applied against should be broadened.  I recommend eliminating all “Schedule A” deductions.

2. All types of income should be treated the same (i.e., there should be no discrimination among types of income).  The same progressive income tax rates should be applied to all types of income without regard to how the income was generated.  For example, all income (salary, all capital gains including the gain on a home sale, dividends, business income, inheritance) generated in a year should be added together to determine an individual’s taxable income.  A progressive tax rate should then be applied to the taxable income to determine the individual’s tax liability.
3. When determining the amount of income from capital gains, the cost basis should be indexed to inflation.  It is simply not fair to incur a tax liability that does not take into account the eroding effects of price inflation.
4. Corporations should be allowed to deduct from their taxable income all dividends paid to tax-paying entities, i.e., dividends distributed to U.S. citizens or dividends paid to other U.S. based corporations.  This would eliminate the “double-taxation” problem that currently exists in our tax code.  In addition, it would probably reduce the cost of capital for U.S corporations and, correspondingly, increase their global competitiveness.
5. The estate tax should be eliminated.  However, any income received through inheritance should be included in an individual’s taxable income (see #2 above).

6. Income Averaging should continue to be allowed.  For example, in a year where an individual has an unusually high amount of income (i.e., through an inheritance), the individual should be allowed to spread that income over 5 years when calculating their taxable income.

The previously mentioned changes should result in a broadening of the tax basis.  Therefore, in order to maintain revenue-neutrality, progressive income tax rates should be reduced from current levels for most, if not all, Americans.
Thank you for considering my suggestions for federal tax reform.
Sincerely,

Lyle McColloch
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